14.

PROPOSED PERIODIC DETENTION CENTRE
- WINSTON AVENUE PAPANUI RR 10540

Report of a meeting of local business people to discuss the proposed Periodic Detention
Centre in Papanui, held on 9 August 1999, is pttached]

Recommendation: 1.  That the report be received.

2. That the Community Board hold discussions with Community
Probation personnel regarding possible alternative sites.

3.  That aletter be sent to the Environmental Planning and Policy
Unit asking that the application for use of the Winston Avenue
site for a Periodic Detention Centre be put to a Hearings Pandl,
on the basis that the cumulative effects would be more minor.

Chairperson’s

Recommendation:  That the two adjoining Boards and local politicians and relevant staff
hold discussions with Department of Corrections about the siting of
Periodic Detention Centres, where planning is currently underway to
ensure the best outcome for the local communities.



